Town of Hamden Town Board Meeting of November 4, 2020
Highway Superintendent Lenci reports that we will be getting about $113,000 in CHIPS funding in December.  The speed limit signs on Back River Road will be redone as they are inaccurate as reported by the Sheriff’s Office.  Lenci reported that the Gunset ditch job looks good and that the department will be able to maintain the ditch.  Highway crew is working on Crystal Creek Road.  
Wastewater reports that 223,000 gallons of wastewater for the month went through the plant.  A new heater was installed in the treatment plant office.  
The Planning Board approved the NYSEG tower application and Hamden will have free use of the tower when it is finally constructed.  NYSEG will also agree to negotiate in good faith with cell phone providers wanting to rent a space on the tower.  The Tower is on Hamden Hill Road.  
The no parking signs will be installed by the State DOT at the pull off on the Walton end of the hamlet of Hamden.  There will be no parking there from 8pm to 6am.  
Supervisor Marshfield and his son David mowed and trimmed the Merrill Cemetery on Ridge Road.  
A public hearing was set for the one-year Delhi Fire Department contract for 2021.  The hearing will be on December 2nd at 6:30 pm, at the Town Hall.  The only change is the cost.
Six seasonal limited use highways were designated from November 1st to April 1st, 2021.
The board approved a resolution to direct all delinquent water bills over to the county for placement on their tax bills.  In addition, all sewer charges in the hamlet of Hamden will be placed on the tax bills.  
The 2021 Town budget was approved by the town board.  Amount to be raised by tax, General Fund $217,208, Highway Fund $787,508.  Lighting districts in DeLancey and Hamden will see a substantial reduction in there lighting district charges for 2021, Fire and ambulance charges throughout the town will increase about 8%.  All in all, when said and done, the Town of Hamden will stay under the State recommended 2% tax cap.  We continue to work for the taxpayers and still provide the best services we can.  
Respectfully submitted by Wayne Marshfield   
December 2, 2020 Town Board Meeting Proposed Agenda
1.  Delhi Fire and Ambulance Contract for 2021
2. Set end of year meeting date
3. Set organizational and January meeting date.
4. COVID-19 19 updates on website daily
5. Minor budget modifications 
6. Proposed Hamden brochure
7. Abandonment of Stevens Road from dead end to Andes T/L
8. Solar report
9. Generator Report 
10. Other that may come before the board.  
Delaware County Board of Supervisors Meeting of November 10, 2020
Amanda Walsh, Director of Public Health gave a presentation on the status of our current COVID-19 pandemic.  In Restaurant dining is very risky and most of our uptick in cases come from that.  Going to malls and hair salons are also now very risky as well as places of worship.  So far there are now 9 hospitalizations and there has been a total of 9 deaths in Delaware County. 
A resolution was adopted to call for a public hearing to change board term limits on the Mental Health Community Services Board allowing board members to serve more than two consecutive terms.  The hearing will be held on November 24th at 12:40 pm. 
A resolution was approved to hold a public hearing on salary increases for certain county department heads.  The hearing will be on November 24 at 12:45 pm and the following are the salaries up for public discussion.  
Amy Merklen, County Attorney -  $113,993
Cynthia Heaney, Director of Mental Health - $101,292
Glenn Nealis, Director of Economic Development - $86,471
Maria Kelso, Election Commissioner - $24,946
Stephen Hood, Director of Emergency Services - $65,340
Joseph deMauro, Director of Information Technology, $86,766
Linda Pinner, Personnel Officer, $75,527
Amanda Walsh, Public Health Director, $94,503
Susan McIntyre, Commissioner of Public Works - $98,562
Sherri Falcone, Director of Real Property - $62,961
Sylvia Armanno, Commissioner of Social Services - $97,002
Debra Goodrich, County Clerk - $71,528
Craig DuMond, Sheriff - $90,222
Beverly Shields, Treasurer - $71,528

Linda Pinner gave a presentation on a new work from home policy for the county in case the COVID-19 situation gets worse.  This policy will be available to the department heads and the Board of Supervisor in a week or two.  COVID-19 cases today are much higher in Delaware County than they were in March and April.  

Respectfully submitted by Wayne Marshfield
Delaware County Board of Supervisors Meeting of November 24, 2020

A resolution was approved authorizing the funding in the first part 100% of the Federal and State aid bridge project on Arbor Hill Road over the Little Delaware River.  $475,000 will be allocated for this project and will eventually be funded by Federal and State monies.  

A resolution was approved to charge towns $137,298 in direct taxes for assessment rolls, field books, tax bills, etc.  The amount charged to each town varies.  Hamden’s portion is $3,598.28.

A resolution was approved apportioning the county self-insurance to each town.  This insurance is for workers compensation and Volunteer Firemen’s Benefits.  The total charged to each town and village is $1,875,000.  Hamden’s portion of that is $25,642.58.  

A resolution was approved to allow bookkeeping entries to happen in order to close out the 2020-year end books.  

All salary increases as stated above were approved.  Hamden, Franklin (Taggart and Marshfield) voted no on the County Attorney salary increase and Hamden, (Marshfield) voted against the Republican Election Commissioner.   

The 2021 County budget was approved and was kept under the tax cap as recommended by the State.  It was important to remain under the tax cap, so to have the State pay for over 2 million dollars of Raise the Age costs under their mandated program.  This budget assumed no reduction in State funding for various programs, and if there are cuts, it will have to be taken out of contingency or fund balance.  This budget reflects more accurate calculations on fringe benefits, and some long-term vacancies and fringes were removed from the departmental budgets.  

Term limits were done away with for Community Services Board members for Mental Health.  This would allow volunteer members to serve more than the 2 terms.  

Respectfully submitted by Wayne Marshfield 


 
